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The Wahnapitae First Nation Norman Recollet Health 

   Centre’s phone number is 705-858-7700 

IMPORTANT REMINDER TO PARENTS: 

Please remember to call the office when chil-

dren do not need to be picked up by the bus. It 

is also important to call if they had been 

dropped off during the day so the driver 

knows they still need to be picked up at the 

end of the day. Working cooperatively to avoid 

any delays, or mistakes is greatly appreciated! 

 

*Also be sure that someone is available when 

the kids are dropped off. 

I would like to wish everyone a very happy holiday sea-

son!! 

What a way to end a successful year! We held our first 

membership meeting in the new Center of Excellence, 

where we saw a positive vote on the Ontario Power Gen-

eration flooding Final Settlement Agreement. This 

agreement will provide our community with past com-

pensation and ongoing lease payments from OPG. We 

also saw new agreements signed with Vale and Cliffs 

Natural Resources fro the Ferrochrome Processing Facil-

ity. 

I am looking forward to 2013 as we see the results of our 

hard work as a community. I wish everyone the best for 

2013 and a great holiday, well deserved! 

Councilor 

Hans Matthews 

CHIEF AND COUNCIL CORNER 

 Where’s Wally  

Challenge 

 

 

Hidden on each 
page of the December 
newsletter is a Wally. 

Catch me if you 

can! hehe 

The fire department would like to wish eve-

ryone a very safe and happy Christmas. 

One way to insure a safe season is to test 

your smoke detector. They do save lives 

and it could be yours. The fire department 

hopes you check yours and let us know of 

any problems. Also check your fire extin-

guishers if it has been fired. A white pow-

der will be in  the hose. If it has been fire 

bring it to the fire hall and get another one. 

Also we would like to issue a warning in 

regards to the dangers of thin ice, please be 

careful and use your best judgment, err on 

the side of caution to avoid potentially fatal 

accidents. Thank you and seasons wishes to 

all from Fire Chief and fire crew. 

Happy Holidays from 

the staff of WFN, re-

member over the holi-

day season to please 

celebrate responsibly.  
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WAHNAPITAE FIRST NATION would like to  

extend a warm welcome to it’s new staff  

members.  Aanii Daniel Wemigwans and   

Deborah Janveaux!! 
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Teen Outing to Dynamic Earth’s Tunnel of Terror on Sunday, October 28.  We all survived the 

terror and continued on to an awesome dinner at East Side Mario’s. 

Above:  Rebecca McGregor;  Alex Perras;  David Guimond;  Paul Recollet;  Nick Recollet 

Below:  Alex Perras;  Rebecca McGregor;  Child & Youth Worker—Debbie Plain-McGregor,  
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Parents / Community Dinner & Information  

    Session “LD means Learns Differently” 

 

An experiential workshop was held on Monday, November 26, 2012 that 

built upon a parents awareness and sense of empathy regarding the chal-

lenges faced by students with a learning disability.  Parents learned about 

signs and symptoms about learning disabilities and strategies for learning.  

It is important to advocate on your child’s behalf should your child be faced 

with barriers.  

 

Congratulations to the winner of the door prize—Wendy Tyson who won a 

gift pack of Tim Horton’s mugs.  Thanks goes out to Angie DeMarco of the 

Learning Disabilities Association of Sudbury (LDAS).  Should you have any 

questions regarding learning disabilities you can call the LDAS at 705-522-

0100 

       Debbie, CYW 
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   Youth Gambling Awareness Sessions 

On Thursday, November 29, 2012 two Gambling Awareness sessions were 

held for WFN youth.   

The first session was held from 4:30 

to 5:30 p.m. at the Centre for Excel-

lence.  Four participants had an inter-

active and fun workshop playing 

games while learning about affects of 

gambling.  Congratulations to Zoe Du-

haime who won the door prize which 

was a Gift Card for the Cineplex Thea-

tres.  The other participants (Cody 

Duhaime;  Tyson Kratky;  and Jake 

Nicholls) each received a small gift.   

The second session was held from 

5:30 to 7 p.m. for WFN teenagers.  

There were two teens present and 

they learned about the addiction of 

gambling and the powerful media and 

advertising that plays on people to get 

them excited about gambling.  Con-

gratulations to Paul Recollet who won 

the door prize—a Cineplex Odeon gift 

card.  Nick Recollet also received a 

small participation gift of a holiday gift 

pack also for Cineplex.   

Each group enjoyed a pizza dinner 

from Crusty’s Pizza in Capreol.  Thanks 

to Larry McGregor who volunteered to 

pick up and deliver the pizza for us.   

Thanks to all for coming.   

And thanks goes out to Emelie Rain-

ville, Youth Outreach Worker of YWCA 

of Sudbury, Youth Gambling Aware-

ness Program. Emelie will be coming back to WFN to do a workshop for 

adults in January.  Keep Posted.   :) Debbie, CYW 
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5 pm-ish 
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On December 
14 at the  

Maandoosh 
Gamig  

WFN COMMUNITY SKAAN COOK-OFF 

~REGISTRATION FORM~ 
DEADLINE: Thursday, December 14th, 2012 at Community Christmas Party 

 
Participant Name: _____________________________ 
 
Name of Dish: ________________________________ 

 
Marking Scheme (highest accumulation of 20 points) 
1. Presentation (based on plate only) : 5 points 
2. Taste (combination of flavours):  10 points 
3. Uniqueness:     5 points 
 
Signature is required for the purpose of authorization for WFN to take photographs, video footage, 
release of name, etc. for the announcement of the 2012 WFN Community Skaan Cookoff winner!  

 
Signature: ____________________________________________________     Date:______________________ 
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For this year’s Canadian Aboriginal Minerals Association (CAMA) Conference held in 

Toronto, I was given the opportunity to be the 2012 Youth Panel Moderator. I spent a few 

weeks prior to the conference thinking about the message I wanted to send across, and 

what questions I needed to ask. I focused on the issue of sustainability and mining, entic-

ing discussion about whether those two words together were an oxymoron. How can an 

activity that takes a finite resource from our Mother Earth be a sustainable practice? 

Well, it can’t. Sustainability needs to be taken out of the sole context of mining, and 

needs to encompass the entirety of the community, from the land the people dwell on, the 

health and well-being of the people, secure jobs, safe homes, etc. Sustainability is main-

tained through positive relations between communities, industry and government. The 

second message I sent was that of the 3R’s. Respect. Responsibility. Reciprocity. I asked 

those who were present to keep these 3R’s in mind when working within the mining in-

dustry, and to utilize the 3R’s when interacting with communities and the environment. I 

look forward to being a part of organizing the youth panel for CAMA in Vancouver next 

year. — Hiedi Manitowabi  

WFN’s  Gikendaasowin Analyst, Heidi Manitowabi (far right), sat at on the youth panel at this years CAMA conference.  
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Written by Heidi Manitowabi, Pictures provided by Heidi Manitowabi. 
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The sweet smell of pine - Put up the Christmas tree. Yes, this applies 
whether you have to go chop down a real tree or just drag out your 
artificial one. Play music. Have kids help out by making decorations or 
being specially appointed to hang certain items such as bows and 
garland.

Fill the house with that baking aroma – Get involved with a cookie exchange or just make some 
for your family. Play another CD or invite friends with new recipes. 

Explore the neighborhood - Drive around to look at houses decorated with holiday lights I 
guarantee little ones will enjoy this part of your ongoing December celebration.

See the big jolly guy - Take children to see Santa, whether he's visiting the local mall or 
elsewhere nearby. Make sure to get lots of photos.

Make that house sparkle - Make decorating a family affair. Gather up decorations like garlands, 
cardboard Santas, window clings, wreaths, and anything else available. If new ornaments are 
needed, plan a family outing and let each family member choose a personal ornament. There is 
nothing quite as special as decorating with festive bows and ribbons while playing that cheery 
get-up-and-dance music.

Deck the lawn - Decide if you're going to ornament your lawn for 
the holidays. Set aside a particular day for putting up lights, 
cut-outs, or anything else you may be planning to put out. Pick a 
nice sunny day for this; there's nothing worse than decorating in a 
snow storm. Make sure everything's plugged in tightly. Don't forget 
to test the lights.
Give to a child in need - If you've ever noticed those trees in 
department stores that tell the names of children who won't be 
getting many gifts this year, you may want to choose one of these 
children and put a gift box together. It doesn't have to be much; a 
toy, a movie, a pair of socks. Whatever is affordable. I guarantee 
some little boy or girl will appreciate it on Christmas morning.
Enjoy the classics - Set aside a day to watch Christmas movies that
make your heart melt. Bring out the soda and popcorn, settle back 
on the couch, and enjoy classics like home alone and how the Grinch stole Christmas.

Construct an edible decoration - Put together a gingerbread house. The flavor isn't always the 
greatest, but it will make a beautiful centerpiece. Have kids put together a house or two; one 
for you and perhaps one for a friend or neighbor. You can either exclusively use the candy 
decorations provided or add some of your own.

Traditions make the season fun - Start a new tradition. If your family always eats ham on 
Christmas, consider serving a unique side dish. Make up a song to be sung at the table each year. 
Invite a family member and ask him or her to say a special blessing or poem. Traditions are the 

most fun part of Christmas and there are never too many.

Christmas Eve excitement - Make Christmas Eve special. If your 
family usually opens gifts on Christmas morning, you'll 
want something fun to do on Christmas Eve. If you go to 
midnight mass or another church service, this is a great 
tradition. You might want to open presents on Christmas 
Eve this year or give each family member one present on 
this night; sort of like a prelude to the next morning.

*
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The # 1 fun thing to do this December:   Read the 

WFN  newsletter on a comfy couch cuddled in a 

warm blanket and a cup of  hot chocolate :) 
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Time to Learn Anishinaabemowin 
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Youth 

Penny Drive 
If you have spare 

pennies you would 

like to donate 100% 

of donations will be 

toward youth events.  

 There is a jar and 

sign located in the 

WFN Centre for 

Excellence Lobby.  

You can drop them in 

whenever you drop in 

the office. 

Thanks to Sandra McGregor who initiated the Penny Drive, made the 

sign and brought in the jar.  She was doing research on the penny and it 

is costing the government 1.6 cents to produce the penny which is now 

more than they are worth.  The government decided in March of 2012 

that it is eliminating the penny from Canada’s coinage system.   

 

So you can spend them up or donate them to WFN Youth events. 

Your donation is very much appreciated. 

 

Community Newsletter DECEMBER 2012        



 24 

A buffet breakfast was held at Rocky’s 

on PA Day on November 19, 2012 for 0-

6 families and school age children.  

Thanks to Rocky’s for providing a 

yummy breakfast buffet with all the fix-

ings.  We left quite full, the pancakes 

Community Poker 

A Community Poker was was 

held on Monday, November 

19, 2012. 

The poker walk started at 

10:30 a.m. after the breakfast.  

Each person registered and had 

until 3 p.m. to complete the 

walk.  The walk was 5 km 

from the gazebo to the south 

end border of the First Nation 

(just past Peter’s) 

There were 5 checkpoints 

where participants picked up 5 

sealed poker playing cards.  

Once  to the Gazebo they were 

opened by Debbie McGregor, 

CYW. 

ongratulations to all the Win-

ners as follows: 

1st—Jason McGregor 

2nd—Samantha Corbiere 

3rd-Saxin Daoust 

4th-Rose Burke 

5th Dakota Kratky 

6th—Shannon 

Skelliter 

7th—Autumn Skelliter 

Low Prize-Zoe Duhaime 

It was a good healthy way 

for the community to walk 

together and keep active.  

Thanks to all the 17 partici-

pants for attending. 

Debbie McGregor, CYW 

P.A. Day Breakfast  

PA Day Breakfast  

& Community Poker Walk 
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Remember this holiday season to con-

tinue recycling! Wrapping Paper and 

gift boxes should not end up in our 

landfill! 
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OPG FINAL SETTLEMENT 

AGREEMENT APPROVED!

On Saturday December 1st, 2012, 

the membership of Wahnapitae

First Nation voted to accept the 

OPG Final Settlement Agreement. 

Out 0f 30 voting members; 24 

voted yes, and 6 abstained. The 

agreement is for the flooding of 

reserve lands. Financial 

compensation will be paid to WFN 

in return for a release for all past 

grievances.
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Moon  
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